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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT
March 20, 2007
Chair:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 7:05 p.m. 

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Ward Wallner, Steve Larson, Paul Sperl, Dave Ditty, Ron Torfin, Bob Usset, Gary Fena, Marci Sadler, Don Myhre, Dave Mauch and Tim Murphy

Open Forum:

None
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of February, 2007 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Steve Larson 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.
President’s Report:
Mike Parenteau has been working closely with Gary Fena on the golf tourney.  We are still hoping to find a title sponsor.
Director’s Reports:

Fall Ball Coordinator:  Chris Sullivan stated that he believes the cost of Fall Ball will be greater than he originally thought because each player will receive a hat.  Because of the number of teams that OMGAA will enter, Chris was encouraged to seek a discount from MYAS. 

IT Director:
Don Myhre passed out a summary of the on-line activity to date.  At this time it appears that approximately 1730 players will be in the program when all registrations are counted.  A discussion was held about the declining enrollment in District 279 in the future and what that will mean to our program.
Vice President:
Ward Wallner, on behalf of the Capital Improvement Committee, reported that after discussions with a fencing company, the contractors will not bid prices for fenced dugouts until they have obtained specifications from the City of Maple Grove.  Ward also spoke to a representative of the Twins and unfortunately no current players or alumni players are available the day of our golf tourney.  The Twins may provide a contribution and / or promotional items for the tournament.  
Senior House League:
Paul Sperl reported that the number of registrations that Don presented appears to show an increase in the number of players for the Sr. House League. 
Junior House League:
Steve Larson reported that the number of registrations that Don presented appears to be in the range of what he expected; perhaps a small decrease.  Steve will attend the traveling baseball tryouts to see how they work this year at Velocity. 

Traveling Fastpitch Director- Bob Usset reported that 114 girls participated in tryouts that were held on March 18.  He expects to be able to field 9-10 teams in 2007.  There was discussion about the slow response to the “Summer in the Grove” tournament.  

Equipment Director:
Marci Sadler reported that baseballs and ice packs were delivered to the shed today.  Equipment pickup dates will need to be arranged.  She would like a list of bat sizes / weights needed for each program.
Marci also provided an updated on the Domed Facility.  Discussions are being held with representatives of the school board- they seem to be in favor of having a facility on school property.  The City of Maple Grove is preparing to enter into discussions about the location.  The committee is hoping for a 2008 opening.  This is a highly political issue for the school board. 

Training Director:
Dave Mauch reported that everything is in place for the 9 year old pitching and catching clinic.  

Fundraising Director:  Gary Fena reported that preparations for the Golf Tourney are progressing.  He will be meeting with other potential “Title Sponsors”.  The silent auction is looking good at this point.  
Unfinished Business:

Updates to OMGAA Policy:

Mike Parenteau presented to the Board proposed changes to official OMGAA Policy for consideration and approval

· Refund Policy- No. 2002.01-modifications to the policy were discussed.  The agreed to changes were noted and will be included in the final version that will be posted to the website.


Motion to approve modifications to the Refund Policy was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Gary Fena


Motion was voice approved unanimously

New Business:
Fund Raising Policy No.2007.01- this new policy was presented to the board for discussion.  After discussion, policy was tabled by the chair until the next meeting. 
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Don Myhre


Seconded by Marci Sadler


Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings:

	April 17, 2007
	7:00 pm

	May 15, 2007
	9:00 pm

	June 19, 2007
	9:00 pm

	July 17, 2007
	9:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
3

